October 18, 2005

Mohammed and Shamayel Kargar

15 Muirfield Road

Falmouth, Maine  04105

Re: 167 Woodford Street,Apartment #3

Dear Mr. And Mrs. Kargar,

I am writing concerning a housing inspection conducted by Arthur Rowe and myself on October 12, 2005 at the above address resulting from a complaint by the resident of that apartment. I will address these in the order shown on the letter from Pine Tree Legal Assitance dated October 05, 2005. They are:

1. There were four (4) windows missing screens. These were to be replaced by Mohammed. Due to these windows being tilt-sash windows, the resident was shown how these windows lock into place while we were present. There were no heat issues while we were there. 

2. There were no active leaks in evidenced by the bathroom ceiling. However, it was apparent that possibly a toilet had been run over in the apartment above. There was a bubble that had formed around the pipe over the tub.

3. There was no cigarette smoke from the apartment below while we were present.

4. The faulty wiring issue is a result of another resident who has turning circuit breakers off in the basement.  

5. There is an active contract with Atlantic Pest Control.

6. There is not paint chipping to be considered a violation. 

7. One hinge needs repair/replacement at the back door.

8. See #4.

9. No applicable.

10. There was no mold found within the apartment or common areas.

11. The resident of the apartment had removed the smoke detectors.  All were re-installed and working before we left.

A re-inspection will occur within thirty (30) days of the date of inspection. Please contact this office if these items have been completed before that date.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact me at 874-8702.

Sincerely,

Jonathan J. Reed

Code Enforcement Officer

